## BLUE HILL CO-OP 2023 ANNUAL ELECTION REPORT

Owners in good standing received email notification on 6th June that voting on 2023's Annual Meeting ballot had begun and would end at midnight on Thursday 29th June. During this same time frame paper ballots were available upon request in the Co-op.

Electronic vote totals and the handful of paper ballots returned were verified and tallied on Wednesday 5th July by the Elections Committee; Deborah Evans and Jo Barrett. Because she was on the ballot this year Jo provided support other than vote counting.

## **VOTES CAST**

- Of 2,337 valid email addresses, 548 owners completed E-ballots.
- Of 21 paper ballots received, 18 were valid.
- A total of 566 valid ballots were cast out of 2,355 possible [24% owner participation]

## **RESULTS**

**Directors** elected to three-year terms:

Jo Barrett Anne Gilchrest Jerome Lawther

## Bylaw change:

Article II, Ownership, Section 2.8: 491 Yes votes 16 No votes 59 Abstained

Additionally, Co-op staff members Jennifer Coolidge Ownership and Events Coordinator, and Kipp Hopkins Marketing Manager, provided critical support throughout the voting process.

Respectfully submitted, Deborah Evans Board of Directors Blue Hill Co-op